
 1 

 
OLW NEWS 2018 
Tel:    9460 6684 
Email: principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 
 

      Issue: 18                    Date: Monday, June 18, 2018  

   

Dear Parents & Families, 
Our Adventure Playground was 

finally repaired today. Although the 
replacement parts have been at the 
school for a number of weeks, the 
contractors have been unable to 
undertake the work until this week. Our 
playground and shade structure undergo 
an annual inspection to ensure that they 
are in proper condition and meet 
statutory requirements, with all necessary 
maintenance or repairs completed by 
certified contractors 
ST VINCENT DE PAUL WINTER APPEAL 

Our SRC has organised a Casual 
Clothes Day for tomorrow, Tuesday June 
19, as part of our Vinnies Winter Appeal. 
Please see the flyer in the newsletter for 
more information on what items to send 
in to support this worthy cause. 
CHOCOLATE FUNDRAISER 

Unsold chocolates and money to be 
returned to the office by tomorrow as the 
P&F would like to finalise their chocolate 
account. All families who have completed 
this will go in the draw to win a $20 JB HI-
FI voucher at next week’s Assembly. 
EDUCATION BOARD MEETING 
 Our next meeting is this 
Wednesday, June 20, at 7.00pm in the 
school staffroom. Minutes and Agenda 
have been posted in our school app. 
MID YEAR REPORTS 

Mid-Year Reports will be distributed 
to families next Tuesday. Please spend 
time discussing your child’s achievements 
with them so that they are aware of your 
support for their efforts and progress. This 
report is a follow on from your Parent – 
Teacher interview at the start of Term 2, 
with the next round of Parent – Teacher 
interviews set for the first day of Term 4.  

As schools are required to move 
towards the new Victorian Curriculum, 
you will notice a few more changes in the 
names of some subject areas and how and 
when subjects are assessed. Under the 

new system, more subjects will begin to 
receive a score at the earlier grade levels. 
The tracking of progress may still have 
some anomalies from 2017 to 2018 so 
please read the cover letter going home 
with the report which will further assist 
parents in understanding these changes.  
SENIOR SCHOOL WINTER SPORT 

Our senior students play their final 
game of the season with a HOME game 
this Friday against Reservoir Views, with 
Soccer played at the J.C. Donath Reserve.  
LAST DAY OF TERM 

Please mark in your diary that Term 
2 concludes next Friday, June 29, at 
1.00pm. The OSHC Program will operate 
from this time for those that require this 
service. 

Enjoy the week! 
Kevin Burke 

 

SACRAMENTAL DATES FOR 2018 
Sacrament of Confirmation for Year 6 
students will take place on Thursday 30th 
August at 5:00pm with Bishop Terry 
Curtin as the celebrant.   
A Commitment Mass for Confirmation will 
take place on Sunday August 5 at the 
10.00am Parish Mass. 
A Parent - Child Night will be held on 
Tuesday July 24 at 7.00pm. 
Sacrament of Penance (Reconciliation) for 
Year 2 students will take place on Tuesday 
30th October at 7:00pm. A Commitment 
Mass for this Sacrament will take place 
on Sunday 14th October at 
the 10:00am Parish Mass.   

 

JUNE CALENDAR 
TUE 19TH CASUAL CLOTHES DAY 
WED 20TH ED BOARD MEETING 
FRI 22ND WINTER SPORT (HOME) 
TUE 26TH  MID YEAR REPORTS 

DISTRIBUTED 
FRI 29TH LAST DAY OF TERM – 

DISMISSAL 1.00PM 



 

 

 

                            

  

  



 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 9462 1221            School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 

 

Entrance Antiphon: O Lord, hear my voice, for I have called to you; be my help. Do not 

abandon or forsake me, O God, my Saviour! 

 

Communion Antiphon: There is one thing I ask of the Lord, only this do I seek: to live in the 

house of the Lord all the days of my life. 

 

Readers for Sunday Mass   

17th Jun 6pm E Gleeson 8am Sr Julie  10am J Villacastin 

24th Jun 6pm J Wild  8am B Bowlen 10am I Lowe 

 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
17th Jun 6pm L Gangi  10am D Grant 

24th Jun 6pm M Nolan 10am B Hayes  

  

OLW Church Cleaning Roster 

23rd Jun Professional Cleaners 

 

OLW Sacristy Linen Laundering Roster 
17th Jun  Volunteer needed please. 

24th Jun Joy Conway 

 

13th Jun:  Church Account  $833.00 

   Presbytery Account  $822.40 

 

Needed: A pram is needed for a deserving young mother. If anyone has a pram available please 

see Fr Terry. 

 

Talk on faith: Rosemarie Prosser will be coming to OLW on Thursday 9, 16, 23, and 30th Aug  

after the 10am daily mass. She will be here to answer any questions on faith we might have. 

All are welcome. Any questions you may have can be placed in the box in the foyer with 

Rosemarie’s name on it. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Christmas in July: Hello Parishioners. On Sunday 29th July, a luncheon will be held in the 

parish and school hall. Mark this date in your diaries if you would like to come along for 

Christmas in July. Notices will be in the foyer soon. 

 

Wanted: Carpet layer.  If you know a carpet layer, who can fix the carpet in the church, please 

contact Fr Terry or Dorothy. 

 

St. Vincent De Paul’s winter Appeal 16/17 June 2018: 

Demands on Vinnie’s services are increasing every year as the rising cost of living eats into 

pensions etc. The demands are increasingly for help with rent, utility bills, MYKI. Please help 

us help those in the community who are doing it tough. Envelopes are available. Clothes and 

bedding can be donated directly to the Vinnie’s shops. Food with a long expiry date is welcome. 

However, money gives us greater flexibility in directing our help where it is most needed. On 

Saturday and Sunday 16th and 17th June, envelopes can be placed in the collection bags or given 

to Vinnie’s members after the masses. If you require a receipt don’t forget to put your name 

and address on the envelope. Vinnies will accept money any time and if you want to hand an 

envelope in at a later date, it can be put in the collection bag. Father will pass it on. Thank you. 

 

Proverb:  Ebry mickle mekia muckle. 

Translation:  Every little bit adds up to a lot. 

 

O Happy Fault! 

 

The Jewish mystic Baal Shem had a curious way of praying to God. 

“Remember, Lord” he would say, “you need me just as much as I need you. If you did not 

exist, whom would I pray to? If I did not exist, who would do the praying?” 

 

It brought me so much joy to think that if I had not sinned  

God would have no occasion to be forgiving. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASPIRE FINANCIAL & RETIREMENT PLANNING PTY LTD 

Specialist in Taxation, Superannuation, Retirement Planning, Centrelink issues and Estate 

Planning.  Contact Mike or Gavin Jolley on 9466 8777  

ASTRO GRAPHICS  

For all your Designing & Printing needs. Contact Sue & Chris Schembri on 9350 7033  

TONY’S IT EXPERTS 

Need a computer expert? Contact Tony for a free quotation on 0423 694 938  

A & G HOME AND OFFICE FURNITURE REMOVALS.  Call 9464 3931  

BUNDOORA DRY CLEANERS (Polaris). Call 0469 784 285  

 

 


